

Mossy Creek Cruzers

Car Club



August 2017 NEWSLETTER East Tennessee

Volume 66 Editor: Pat Dukes

Jefferson & Surrounding Counties

The car show committee met at Bush's Visitor Center to finalize the plans for the *Fill the Truck with Toys* show. The show will be held in the **ball field** behind the Visitor Center. *Watch for signs*. When you come to the Visitors Center you go one block towards Sevierville and turn left where the sign is. Go until you see another sign and turn left again. Then you will see the ball field and you turn in beside the tennis court. The registration booth will be set up in front of a small brown building.

Registration is to bring a new, unwrapped toy to donate to underprivileged children. Help us make children smile! That's what our club is about, helping our communities. If you don't bring a toy, we accept monetary donations and every penny of it will be spent to buy additional toys.

There will be door prizes given away, most furnished by Bush's Visitor Center.

Music from the fifties and sixties will be playing all day so that your toes will be tapping to the beat!! Brings back a lot of memories and a lot of good times. Games will be available to play, such as Piston Toss and Corn Hole just for your entertainment. Food will be available either by going to the Bush's Visitor Center Cafe or hot dogs, hamburgers and other sandwiches from Two Coaches Catering who will be set up close to the show and will also have coffee and doughnuts for the early morning.

The top three trophies will be chosen by Peoples Choice ballots and chosen by the people that are entered in the show. You will receive a ballot and a card to place on the window of your vehicle when you register.

So mark your calendar for Saturday, August 26th for our Bush's Visitor Center Fill the Truck with Toys!

Don't forget our cruise-in on Friday nights at Big Lots in College Square on Hwy 11-E in Jefferson City. We are now doing a 50-50 each week (that is each week that it is NOT 100 degrees or raining). This cruise-in has been going on for 7 years.

If you are interested in joining the Mossy Creek Cruzers Car Club just see one of the officers at the cruise-in and they will be happy to help you to the right person to sign you up!

Keep Cruisin', Pat Dukes

The 6th Annual Mossy Creek Cruzers'

FILL THE TRUCK WITH TOYS! Saturday, August 26, 2017

10:00 AM - 3:00 PM Bush's Visitor Center *BALL FIELD* 3901 US Hwy. 411 • Dandridge, TN

(Chestnut Hill)

Registration is a new, unopened toy
for a boy or girl to be donated to
Under-privileged children for
Christmas in Jefferson County.
Peoples Choice trophies presented at 2:30.
For more info call

For more info call Larry at 828.280.2119 or Pat 865.363.5891

PRESIDENT Larry Boggess 828-280-2119 Iboggess29@gmail.com VICE PRESIDENT Ann Randolph 865-322-1654 tylerandtaylor05@yahoo.com TREASURER
CHAPLAN
Joan Spoon
423-231-7906
spoon;1961@gmail.com

SECRETARY

NEWSLETTER EDITOR • MEMBERSHIP DIRECTOR

Pat Dukes

865-363-5891

mossycreekcruzers@aol.com

Letter from the President, Larry Boggess

Hello Cruzers,

I can't believe that the car show has come and gone. Every indication was that it would be a great show and it definitely was the best show ever!! I know a lot of you Cruzers were pre-registered or registered the day of the show. Remember that the registration fee is a donation to our charitities, local Special Olympics, Fire Departments, and the Rescue Squad as well as to the scholarship fund for the Junior Mossy Creek Cruzers. The celebrity Bass Pro Champion, Skylar Hamilton, donated an 8 hour fishing trip to be won by pulling the ticket purchased by one lucky fisherman! Bob Cross won it, so congratulations Bob!

We had quite a few Cruzers volunteering this year and it helped to make our show so much better!!

Cruzer volunteers showed up early, with sunglasses, tents and sun screen in tow.

We had a great day. A special thanks to all of the Cruzers who volunteered and helped make the show so good.

Larry Boggess, President

UPCOMING EVENTS

AUGUST 2017 Edition

August 12 FUN RUN to Carver's Apple Barn

August 18,26 MCC Cruze In at Big Lots, Jefferson City 5:30 - 8 pm

August 19,26 Hamblen County Car club Cruise In - Burger King - Morristown

August 11-12 2nd Annual Smokin' Rodz in the Smokies, 3374 Soco Rd. Maggie Valley, NC (Pre-49 Vehicles Only)

August 19 15th Annual Shadow of the Mountains Car Show, Newport City Park, Newport

August 19 Broad Street Cruise In, Main & Broad St., Kingsport

August 25-26 Great Smoky Mountain Jeep Invasion, LaConte Center, Pigeon Forge

August 25-26 Somernites Cruise Mustang Alley & Somernites Supercruise in Somerset, KY

August 26 6th Annual Fill the Truck with Toys, Bush's Visitor Center, 3901 US Hwy 411, Dandridge, TN 10 - 3 pm

August 26 The Diner's Back to School Cruise.

Sept 1,8,15,22,29 MCC Cruze In at Big Lots, Jefferson City 5:30 - 8 pm Sept 2, 9,16,23,30 Hamblen County Car Club, Burger King, Morristown Sept 5 MCC Club Meeting at Shoney's in Dandridge 7:00 pm

Sept 8-9 Shades of the Past, Pigeon Forge

Sept 8 Super Chevy Show, 151 Speedway Blvd., Bristol 8 - 5 pm 816-246-8866

Sept 14-16 Pigeon Forge Fall Rod Run

Sept 16 Lake Tansi Cruise-in- Noon to 4:00pm. Crossville, TN Roy Vickers 931-788-1280

Sept 23 Morristown Fly In/Cruise In at Morristown Airport Sept 23 The Diner's 14th Anniversary Cruise, Sevierville

Sept 22-23 Autofest, Smokies Stadium

Sept 22 - 23 Somernites Cruise Holley Somernites Power Cruise in Somerset, KY

Sept 28 - 30 Maggie Valley Swap Meet, Maggie Valley Festival Grounds (3374 Soco Rd)

Sept 28 - 30 Moonshine Valley F-100s All Ford Truck Show, (3374 Soco Rd) Maggie Valley

Sept 28 - 30 Southeastern Gas & Petroleum Expo, (3374 Soco Rd.) Maggie Valley

Prayers for the Sick

David King

If you know anyone that is sick, please call MCC Chaplain, Joan Spoon at 423-231-7906.

Moonlight Auto

All makes and models serviced
William Bass
ASE Certified

5841 Bernie Cr. • Talbott, TN 37877

Phone: 423.839.3556

An email from Cruzer Jack Maness: You may remember my friend Rick Boyd from your show last month. He and I were handing out "flyers" for The Auto Fest. His wife, Vicki Boyd, suddenly died yesterday morning from a blood clot. This was totally unexpected and a shock to all of us. She was 59. Please tell the members. Many of them probably know Rick.

Please keep this family in your prayers

Mossy Creek Cruzers Cruise-In Every Friday Evening 6:00 - 8:30 Big Lots in Jefferson City

Happy Birthday AUGUST MCC MEMBERS

2017 Board of Directors

Mike Reading - 865-274-3645 - biggbirdi1@aol.com Bob Cross - 423-231-5905 - robertbcross1@me.com Ray Randolph 865-397-3805 - tylerandtaylor05@yahoo.com Don Bentley - 865-242-1674 - doneben2@charter.net

MAYBE A CRUZER CAN HELP MIKE HICKMAN. SEE AN EMAIL HE SENT TO THE MOSSY CREEK CRUZERS EMAIL ADDRESS: It's worth a try!

Pat,

I got your name and email address from the Classic Car Community website. You had posted an event there. I am looking for a needle in a haystack. My father had a Chrysler Plymouth dealership in Sevierville Tennessee from around 1967 to 1972. I am looking for a car or anything that might have come from his dealership. I know it's been a long time but I've just not been in an position to try and find anything like this until now. Would you mind passing my name and contact information along to your members. Maybe, just maybe, someone some-

where knows of something.

I appreciate your help.

Thank You,

Mike Hickam

Rotunda Area Sales Manager, Southeast Market mhickam@ford.com

cell (978) 302-3122 • office (770) 336-2211

Mossy Creek Cruzers

Now isn't this clever? This is one great idea!!

You can use Solar Lights inside the house at night when the electric power goes off during a storm. Stick them in jars and bottles and they give off plenty of 'free light' in each room. Put them outside in the daytime and bring them back inside at night for several days when the power is off. They are safe to use and cheaper than batteries.

It is recommended to bring a Solar Light into your own house one night to test it for yourselves. Due to thunderstorms, the power can be lost for hours or even days. You can be scrambling around in the darkness, looking for matches, candles, and flashlights. Then look outside and notice the Solar Lights shining brightly all around the patio, stairs & deck. You can walk outside and bring several of the solar lights inside. The Solar Light pipes can be stuck into plastic drink bottles and they make the nicest, brightest, safest, lighting you could imagine. Put one in the bathroom, one in the kitchen and in the living room.

There are many types of Solar Lights available. Quite a few people put them all around their yard. They look nice and do not attract flying bugs like the outdoor lights around our doorway. The lights fit into 20-oz. water bottles and also fit into most larger 2 liter bottles. If you need a weight in the plastic bottle to keep them from tipping over, put in a few of the colorful flat marbles they put in aquariums and vases. You can also use sand, aquarium gravel, or whatever you have available.

The Solar Lights are perfect inside homes. They burn all night when needed and the next day just take them back outside where they recharge and are ready for use again when needed. Solar Lights are the perfect light solution for power outages. Just remember this when the power goes off!!

New 7~8~9 Chevy

A 1957, 1958 and 1959 Chevy all rolled into one!

This car was built by N2A motors (No 2 Alike). Unbelievable! The company is planning a production run of about 100 vehicles. It sits on a Corvette C6 chassis, front styled like a '57 Chevy, Sides like a '58 and rear like a '59. Hence the designation "789"

Is this a hot looking car, or what? You need to be at least 50 years old to truly appreciate this!!!





